GRAND MASTER

Madrid, 12 of October 2009

Dear Confreres and Conseours,

Having marked the first anniversary of my election as Grand Master of our beloved
Order, | have attended many meetings and have become acquainted with many of our
brethren and for this reason | wish to address all devoted to Saint Lazarus, to share
some thoughts on the future of the Hospital of the Green Cross.

First of all | wish to bring forward that | have encountered a group of people with great
human qualities, proud of belonging to the Order, with a strong will to serve others
and new ideas to develop. This allows us to be optimistic about the future.

We are an ancient Military and Hospitaller Order that must adapt itself to the present
times without losing a bit of our singularity erected through centuries. There are other
international organizations that carry out magnificent actions in charitable works, but
we constitute to be the only order of chivalry of a religious character, following the
teachings of Christ, fighting actively for the unity of the Christian Churches accepting in
our Order members of any of them.

Our Lord Jesus Christ founded one church, although today there are many Christian
Communions. This division contradicts the will of Christ. It is my believe that the
ecumenical movement is driven by the Holy Spirit, and that our commitment to
acceptance to all who profess Christ’s Faith is our highest glory and our most cherished
sign of identity. It distinguishes us in a world dragged to hedonism and the worship of
the most abject materialism. This is why it is necessary to step up our efforts in the
development of welfare and charity programmes, proclaiming with them our
testimony of the universality of our Christian Faith, love for our neighbours as Jesus
taught us; neighbourly love for people of all kinds, colours and religions.






